
 
Minutes 

Historic Sign Review Committee 
December 28, 2016  

 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Kyle Blada, Vicky Fenhaus and Jim Jackson via conference call  
 
MEMBERS ABSENT: Lee Geiger and Clancy Kingsbury 
 
OTHERS PRESENT: Sarah Hanzel, Katie Parker, Natalie Slack and Craig Stump  
 
Blada called the meeting to order at 9:10 a.m. 
 
SIGN APPLICATIONS 
 
806 Saint Joseph Street (16SN032) 
Applicant: Signs Now  
District: Downtown Commercial District, contributing, built c.a., 1919 
Request: Install (1) 10’ x 2’ Wall sign and (1) 4’ x 2’ Wall Sign for Spore Creative  

 
Hanzel presented the application to the committee and introduced Slack to the committee. 
 
In response to a question from Blada, Slack stated that the colors and shape of the signs would be 
similar to the neighboring business, Lovestruck Bridal.  
 
Slack stated that the sign material is MDO board with vinyl lettering in response to a question from 
Fenhaus.   
 
Jackson moved to approve the installation of (1) 10’ x 2’ Wall sign and (1) 4’ x 2’ Wall Sign at 806 
Saint Joseph Street.  The motion was seconded by Fenhaus and carried unanimously. 
 
612 Saint Joseph Street (16SN033) 
Applicant: Craig Stump   
District: Downtown Commercial District, contributing, built c.a. 1900 
Request: Remove existing aluminum marquee, install new awning and new 2’ x 18.75’ wall sign for 
Again Books and Bazaar 
 
Hanzel reviewed the application with the committee.  
 
In response to questions from the committee, Stump explained the color and texture for the new awning 
and that the wall sign will be one large MDO panel. Stump further explained that the letters on the wall 
sign and the awning will be painted with automotive paint. Stump also stated that the wall sign will be 
flush against the building and the awning will come out from the wall. Discussion ensued. 
 
Fenhaus moved to approve the installation of new awning and new 2’ x 18.75’ wall sign at 612 
Saint Joseph Street.  The motion was seconded by Jackson and carried unanimously. 
 
Stump exited the meeting. 
 
MINUTES 
Fenhaus moved to approve the minutes of the December 14, 2016 meeting. The motion was 
seconded by Jackson and carried unanimously. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:19 a.m. 
 
 


